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18th May 2020 
Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 

The Coronavirus Chronicles #15 
 
I just wanted to write to keep you in the picture with regard to our thinking about the potential for 
a wider opening of the school in June.  Tonight, the Full Governing Body met to discuss this issue 
and we had a (loooooonnnggg) but very fruitful conversation about our future.  You are 
incredibly well represented by your Governing Body – they are a diverse collection of committed 
individuals who work hard to further the very best interests of the St. James’ community.  I am 
enormously grateful for their support and challenge, and in times like these having such a group 
to deliver ‘checks and balances’ on our planning is critical and immensely valuable to the 
Leadership Team of the school.  Well done them.  Here are the headlines: 
 

• Expansion planning continues.  Over the last week we have done detailed work on a series 
of possible models that could allow us to open school up to wider groups of children come 
the start of June.  We are putting considerable resource into this planning and making 
adjustments to many aspects of school life to do all we can to be in a position to be safe to 
welcome additional children back.  
 

• It’s about the whole child.  All the plans we are working on are very much considering that 
school is not just a place of learning.  We are thinking about both pupil and staff wellbeing, 
social interactions, health, quality of education and what the experience of being in school 
will be like for our young people.  If we are going to open to a wider group of children we 
need to be satisfied that we can ‘open well’ and balance these holistic concerns. 
 

• Not everyone is supposed to come back in this phase.   If it happens, this will only be a 
limited opening of the school, and the majority of children will still be learning from home.  
Therefore, it is essential that we maintain our strong Virtual School and continue to provide 
those children working from home with the best we can offer.  And we will. 
 

• We have to be confident that this is the right thing to do.  We take our responsibility to the 
health and wellbeing of our community extremely seriously.  We can only think about 
bringing more children back into school if we have confidence that we are being 
responsible, considered and proportionate to the risk.  Currently, there are too many 
unanswered questions regarding the evidence to support this proposed change.  The British 
Medical Association has said that they are unsure if this is the right time to open up schools 
and teaching unions are rightly asking very valid questions about transmission rates of the 
virus, the impact of reduced social distancing in schools, the health and wellbeing of 
children and adults who are working in schools, the need for PPE and much more.  We are 



 

 

still awaiting transparency of information from the Government regarding the answers to 
these questions and more.  We believe that we should not rush a decision to come back 
until we have greater clarity of scientific information and totally clear Government 
guidance that does not change by the day. 
 

• We are still working out what the right thing is to do.  In this evening’s Governors’ meeting, 
we decided that we are currently lacking the clarity of information on which to make an 
informed decision on what the right course of action is currently.  We want to bring our 
school back, but we must do so in the right way, at the right time and for the right reasons.  
Consequently, we have scheduled a further Full Governors’ Meeting in for next Tuesday 26th 
May.  We very much hope that by that time more information will have been made 
available and we will be in a stronger position to decide what we will do. 
 

• Planning will continue to reopen in stages.  Throughout the rest of this week we will continue 
to prepare the school, develop risk assessments, read guidance, consult colleagues and 
professional bodies etc. to move ever closer to be in a position to bring more children back 
to school if we can. 
 

• We will not make a final decision until, at least, next Tuesday evening.  Because, well, 
everything I have written above. 
 

• Your support is hugely appreciated.  One of the things that has been incredibly 
strengthening throughout this whole situation has been the support, love, understanding 
and kindness you have shown to us.  We are all in this together and we all want the best for 
our children, families and community.  You literally rock.  Thank you. 

 
As the lyrics of this morning’s Lockdown Life film said (what?  you haven’t seen it?  get yourself 
over to this link, pronto!  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=plb8QbnCrGE), ‘All I know, and All I 
am, Is You’.  We want to come back together, but we have to be convinced it is the right and 
safe decision in so many ways.  We’re working tirelessly to try and get to that position.  In 
anticipation of your understanding and patience, I am very grateful.  Thank you. 
 
With my very best wishes as always, 
 
Jeremy 
Principal 
 


